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In July 2019 it was announced that my organization would be merging with another company in 
a few short months. The news was surprising and changes began happening very quickly. 
Though the expectation was “business as usual” my team was told that a new contact center 
would be launching in August and that training would need to be prepared. This was a massive 
request, especially because a decision was made by our operations team that the training would 
be restructured to meet a new skillset. A new contact center agent in the Broomfield office 
attends the following courses throughout their first year: 
 

• Orientation - 20 Hours 
• Customer Experience - 4 Hours 
• Customer Support - 36 Hours 
• Basic Tech - 24 Hours 
• Advanced Tech - 24 Hours 

 
The total class time for an agent in their first year averaged 108 hours. In between these 
classes, agents would shadow, complete virtual training, and have reviews with their managers 
about their performance. 
 
The Aurora office training would now be one Terminal Support course, which combined content 
from the above courses. Originally, we had 72 hours allotted, but quickly realized that this 
amount of time would not be sufficient. Course length is a frequent conversation in a contact 
center. Our Workforce Management Team works to ensure staffing for anticipated call volume. 
Long training hours often conflicts with the wishes from the WFM team. Partway through the first 
course, an extension was approved and the course could now be a total of 112 hours.  
 
A coworker and I had been given 11 days to structure the new course to meet business needs. 
In those 11 days we had to create a new facilitator guide, participant guide, PowerPoint, four 
knowledge checks, and a final assessment. We also needed to test the Aurora site to ensure 
our systems and technology would work properly, assess the classroom layout, and locate 
resources. The course launched the beginning of August and we ran into countless issues. 
Participants have expressed concerns about their ability to perform their job, their comfortability 
with the content, and their ability to navigate necessary resources. 

Learning Goals 
We have completed two Terminal Support courses in the Aurora office at this point in time. I 
wanted to analyze the feedback to the course in order to determine which areas of the class 
should be improved. I had two main goals for this project: 

1. Export and analyze the feedback data to understand areas of improvement for the 
Aurora Terminal Support Training 

2. Produce a one page visual summary of the data collected from the Aurora Terminal 
Support Training that could be shared with operations management 



Learning Activities 
In order to accomplish my goals, I needed to complete the following: 

• Request access to view and export our Level 1 feedback data from Cornerstone 
o This is a new platform for my team, so we are still working on provisioning 

access and utilizing all of the features. 
• Research data literacy, formatting in Excel, and best practices for presenting data 
• Learn how to create graphs and charts in Canva for the visual infographic on Terminal 

Support training 

Evidence of Learning 
My manager needed to provision a higher level of access in order for me to access and export 
class feedback. Cornerstone houses our instructor led trainings and eLearnings across all 
locations. There are hundreds of courses listed in the system. I found the best way to export the 
data was to search for the course title in Cornerstone under Manage Events & Sessions. Once 
a course is located, there is an option to edit evaluations and to view the evaluation reports. 
While exporting the data, you have the opportunity to add multiple filters, such as by session 
dates or trainer. The data exports as an Excel file and the responses are anonymous. For the 
purpose of this assignment, I did not filter the parameters in order to pull all data from the new 
Terminal Support class.  
 
Over the course of two 112 hour training sessions, we had 18 respondents to our feedback 
survey. The survey consisted of 13 questions. A chart displaying the question types is below. 
 

Question Type Number of Questions 

Likert Scale 2 

Yes/No 6 

Open Ended Response 5 

 
After categorizing the types of questions, I began my research process to better understand 
how to interpret and present data. I focused solely on likert scale and yes/no questions to begin 
my analysis. It appeared that most of the written responses reiterated feedback that was 
provided in the prior questions.  
 
I chose to analyze three key aspects of the training, which included the effectiveness of the 
trainer, the effectiveness of the training and training content, and the training length. This would 
help my team determine areas of improvement for the Terminal Support course.  

Trainer 

A key aspect of training is the effectiveness of the trainer. In this case, all participants either 
agreed, or strongly agreed, that the trainer was effective in their role. This was a concern for our 
team, because with only 11 days to prepare for the course launch, there was very little prep time 
and no opportunity for teach-backs.  
 



 

Training 

The next area to analyze was the effectiveness of the training. In this case, 44% of participants 
agreed, 28% of participants strongly agreed, and 28% of participants disagreed that the training 
was effective. It was alarming to see that a third of the class felt the training was not effective. 
This was an item that I wanted to dig into deeper, so I decided to analyze the feedback that 
directly reflected the content in the training.  
 

 
 
The feedback mostly centered on the content of the training. In the chart below, we see that 
almost all participants felt positively about the training content. All participants agreed that the 
topics covered were relevant to the course, that the training intervention will be useful to their 
work, and that the course content was presented in a structured manner. Nearly all participants 
agreed that the objectives of the class were clearly defined and that the course content was 
appropriate to meet their needs. With so little time to restructure the content, it was rewarding to 



see that all participants felt the content was presented in a structured manner, something that 
took my coworker and I many hours to agree upon. Merging five courses into one was 
complicated because aspects of the courses needed to be completely rearranged.  
 

 
 

Analysis of the Training vs. the Trainer 

The average rating for the effectiveness of the trainer was exactly one point higher than the 
average rating for the effectiveness of the training. This lead me to look into why the training 
itself averaged a lower effectiveness rating. As mentioned above, when analyzing the content of 
the course, nearly all participants agreed that the objectives were clearly defined, the topics 
covered were relevant, the training was useful to their work, the content was presented in a 
structured manner, and the content was appropriate for their needs. However, nearly a third of 
the class disagreed that the training was effective. The next step was to look into the training 
length. 

 
 



Training Length 

The most alarming feedback was in regard to the training length. Over half of the respondents 
disagreed that the training length was sufficient. As mentioned earlier, the original five courses 
taught in the Broomfield office spanned 108 hours. The Aurora training spanned 112 hours. The 
training team originally felt that this extra amount of time was sufficient to learn and teach the 
necessary content. Though the Aurora training is 4 hours longer in overall length, participants 
were missing the opportunity to shadow their peers in between classes, navigate resources 
when necessary on-the-job, and receive feedback from their managers regarding their 
performance. There was also less time for content to be reinforced in between lessons.  
 

 
 
As a training team, we focus primarily on the classroom experience. However, we understand 
that other factors contribute to the overall success of a new hire, their overall training 
experience, and their ability to feel confident in their job. This data indicates that although the 
training was longer, participants still felt there was not sufficient training time.   
 

Visual Handout 

After writing this report, I utilized Canva to create an infographic to present some of the most 
relevant data from the Aurora Terminal Support training. The png version of this infographic can 
be viewed below in the Additional Resources section. Like the charts above, this infographic is 
also branded to my organization.  Although I have utilized Canva in the past, I learned how to 
create both a pie chart and a bar chart within this tool while working on this project.  

Reflection 



This project was challenging for many reasons. After gaining proper access to Cornerstone, I 
had to learn how to navigate the system and export relevant training data. Once the data was 
exported, I spent hours looking at the data. I attempted to find themes, concerns, and any points 
that would be relevant to understanding the overall training feedback. After analyzing the data, I 
then spent many hours learning how to create charts in Excel. This was time consuming and I 
had to utilize a few different resources to modify the labels, axises, and colors. I then decided to 
brand the colors to my organization in order to present the data to my team and to the 
operations teams in both Aurora and Broomfield.  
 
The most alarming statistic from this training was the participants’ responses to the length of the 
training. Although the overall training was 4 hours longer than our total time for Broomfield 
training, I feel strongly that participants are missing key aspects that build into the overall 
training experience, such as shadowing and time with management. The participants in the 
Aurora office were not given the opportunity to fully understand their roles and their impact to 
the business. These agents were also missing the opportunity to connect with their more 
knowledgeable peers, which often helps increase confidence. For many, this long and compact 
training caused participants anxiety about feeling ready to perform their jobs outside of the 
training environment.  
 
This project was incredibly rewarding because our team really struggled to understand the 
differences between the Aurora and Broomfield trainings. A quick decision was made which 
resulted in our team developing materials in a short amount of time. Overall, the training was 
viewed as successful by our operations team. We have 18 agents staffed in the Aurora office 
that are able to take technical support calls. Although this is positive, the training experience 
was very challenging for both the trainers and the trainees. In 2020, there will be additional 
training in the Aurora office as operations attempts to fully staff the center. Our team is hoping to 
work with operations to provide a better experience for our new hires, which may result in a 
longer training session that has more breaks in between lessons for shadowing time. In the 
future, I plan to pull more data from our class launches to better understand areas of 
improvement.  
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